
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 30 JULY 2007


EX.194/07
CORPORATE PERFORMANCE MONITORING REPORT - FIRST REPORT TO JUNE 2007 (Non-Key Decision)

Portfolio - Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter - The Head of Policy and Performance Services submitted Report PPP.58/07 presenting the first quarter performance information to June 2007.  Most of the information contained within the report was on an exception basis, however some areas of good performance were also highlighted.  Officers were developing indicators based on the Corporate Plan to ensure that the Council was delivering its priorities and to assist with decision making in allocating resources.

Executive Members highlighted the following aspects of performance:

(a)  BV183ii - Average length of stay in hostels - families and pregnant women - The Health and Wellbeing Portfolio Holder commented that performance was off target because of problems with the availability of housing.  A meeting had been arranged with Housing Associations to explore possible solutions to the problems.

(b)  Total Household Recycling  - The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder highlighted performance for 2007/08 which was currently 52.6% and was above the 07/08 estimate of 51%. 

(c)  The Economic Development and Enterprise Portfolio Holder  welcomed the improvement in performance on LP27 - Revenue generated into Carlisle Conference Group venues through the CCG office.

The Leader welcomed the improvements in performance and the format of the report, which was easy to read and understand.  In relation to the areas where performance was off target, he asked portfolio holders to discuss these with the relevant Directors.

Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

1.  That the areas of good performance be welcomed.

2.  That Portfolio holders meet with Directors to discuss areas where performance is off target and where relevant consider how financial and human resources may be redirected, as part of the budget process to improve performance in order to deliver the Council's key priorities as defined in the Corporate Improvement Plan.

3.  That the current levels of performance compared with other authorities be noted.

4.  That the report be referred to the Overview and Scrutiny Committees for consideration.

Reasons for Decision - To ensure a robust performance management framework that helps the Council to achieve improvement in services that matter to local people and communities.
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